
Para ver este boletín en otro idioma, haga clic aquí para abrir el boletín en la web. En el lado
derecho, haz clic en traducir. (To view this newsletter in another language, click here to open the
newsletter on the web. On the right side, click translate.)

Dear Ridgeview United:

We have already completed half of the school year, and I want to use this opportunity to express
my gratitude for your grace, tolerance, and adaptability while we continue to manage our schedule.
Your participation in your child's education is essential to their development, and we are
appreciative of the chance to work with you!

Thanks to our music department for finding creative and innovative ways to share our students’
talents with you during this holiday season! Congratulations to the students and staff members
involved in our holiday performances! Each concert was fantastic, and we are looking forward to
more opportunities to celebrate with our students this month!

With winter weather here, school cancellations can be found on local television and radio stations
as well as the district’s Facebook page and a call out from me if school is closed. Also, please
understand that school cancellations due to weather could result in changes to the school
calendar.

We continue to be grateful for every opportunity we have to learn and grow together at RCMS. We
appreciate your continued cooperation in making that possible. As always, if we can be of further
assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me or other administrators.

Regards,
Principal Garrett

https://www.smore.com/751ys-panther-tales
https://www.smore.com/751ys-panther-tales


1st semester report cards will be posted in Illuminate on January 12.

Please take a moment to read our New Uniform Policy.

As we begin our 2nd semester, we want everyone to aware of the student pledge and obligations
for their laptop devices. Fines for student devices can be reviewed on the Fulton County School
Webpage under Information Technology / Department Overview (fultonschools.org) . Policy
information regarding expected use and care of devices can be found within the Fulton County
Schools 2023-2024 Student Code of Conduct & Discipline Handbook at Student Discipline /
Department Overview(fultonschools.org).

Students and teachers will be reviewing these expectations along with fines on January 3, 2024.
Thank you for your support.

If the device is damaged, lost or stolen the fines listed below will be applied to the student’s
account and should be paid through the Online School Payment account on the school website.
This fee will include a small processing fee for the online account. Thank you.

FINES:
Lost/stolen/serious abuse, $250
Damaged, $100
Accessories – Lost or damaged, $30 for each accessory

https://fultonk12-my.sharepoint.com/:w:/g/personal/garrettt1_fultonschools_org/ERIVbb8LAb9Kr5MNpmgX0GYBZa6IJ0CnUpx_eohlelWbTg?e=99reeq
https://www.fultonschools.org/Page/710#:~:text=If%20the%20device%20is%20damaged%2C%20lost%20or%20stolen.,%E2%80%93%20Lost%20or%20damaged%2C%20%2430%20for%20each%20accessory
https://www.fultonschools.org/discipline


Jan. 3: Students return from winter break
Jan. 4: Assessment Night
Jan. 4: Basketball- Home
Jan. 9: Governance
Jan. 9: Basketball Home
Jan. 10: Basketball Home
Jan. 10: Foundation and Dress Down Day
Jan. 11: Basketball Home
Jan. 13: Sandy Springs Art Festival
Jan. 15: Dr. King’s Observance
Jan. 16: Student Remote Day
Jan. 17: 8th Grade Field Trip to Riverwood High School
Jan. 17: Basketball Away
Jan. 18: Basketball Home
Jan. 19: Basketball Home
Jan. 22: Basketball Home
Jan. 23: Basketball Home
Jan. 24: Basketball Home
Jan. 25: GA Milestones Night
Jan. 26: Basketball Home
Jan. 31: Basketball Home



Assessment Information Night
Learn more about our academic assessments in this informative session. Please see below for
more information.





Spring Sports Physicals Due Jan. 9

Complete sports physicals, if not already on file, are due by Jan. 9 to Coach Dixon or Coach Lloyd
if your student plans to play spring sports. Those sports include Girls Soccer, Baseball, and Co-ed
Track. If you have questions, please reach out to Coach Dixon or Coach Lloyd.

Winter Spirit Night

The Foundation will host its 2nd Spirit Night to support our sports teams on Tuesday, January 23 in
the school gym, right after school. Free Chick-fil-A sandwiches will be available, while supplies
last. We will also have drinks and snacks for $1, so bring cash. Please spread the word and come
and support our sports teams!

Issues with a Laptop?
Issues with a Laptop? Here is the new protocol! Please complete this questionnaire if your
students have difficulties with his or her laptop. Mr. Johnson, the IT technician, will respond
quickly to your concern.

212 Awards
To celebrate the IB traits our staff exemplify and to highlight those who have gone the 1 extra
degree, we give monthly 212 Degree Awards. It is built on the premise that at 211 degrees, water
doesn't boil. With just one extra degree, it boils. We're thankful for 5 staff members each month
who will be highlighted for giving that 1 extra degree to our school.

https://forms.office.com/r/VPcMMLKrRT


Ms. C. Davis (7th Grade Science) was given the Risk-Taking & Thinking Award: the recipient is
not afraid to use creativity to inspire and to help others succeed.
Megan Kalany (7th ELA) was given the Inquiry & Knowledge Award: The recipient has
innovatively instructed with MYP, WICOR, and Personalized Learning instruction that empowers
student ownership of learning.
Sensei Davis (Japanese) was given the Caring & Communicator Award: The recipient
maintains a positive, caring attitude in difficult situations and steps outside his/her job
description to help others.
Ms. C. Brown (ESOL Paraprofessional) was given the Principled & Balanced Award: The
recipient demonstrates principled leadership during difficult times, showing balance and
sensitivity to those following his/her lead.
Ms. Arzate (Registar) was given the Open-Minded & Reflective Award: The recipient is open-
minded and reflective to support students in powerful ways beyond the expected as an
educator.

PLC of the Month- 6th Grade Math (Ms. Alvarez, Mr. Grigsby, Ms. Minor, Ms. Berrios, Ms. Smith)

Art Beat

Sandy Springs Arts Foundation will sponsor a free art showcase featuring Ridgeview and other
schools. For more information, please see below.



Junior Raiders Lacrosse - registration open!

Registration is open for all 6-8th grade boys for the Junior Raiders
Lacrosse spring season. Practices start in late January. The season
runs February through April with games on the weekend and
typically two practices a week. The cost is $325. We will have a
skills clinic (all gear will be provided) open to all new and returning
players this Sunday, Jan. 7, 2:30-4 p.m. The skills clinic cost is $20.
Reach out to Meredith.foushee@gmail.com with questions or to register.

SSEF Electronics Recycling Event

Are you purchasing new electronics for the holidays? You are in
luck! You can recycle your old electronics and have the data
securely wiped with a donation to Sandy Springs Education Force!
Save the date and recycle your items for a good cause: Jan. 27
from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m.

January 27, 2024, 10am-1pm, North Springs High School Parking
Lot, 7447 Roswell Road, Sandy Springs. Your donation of $20 per car will help provide urgently
needed funds to support Sandy Springs Education Force’s STEAM, literacy, after-school and
mentoring programs in our schools. Learn all the details.

The Clinic Closet Needs Your Help!

mailto:Meredith.foushee@gmail.com
https://www.sandyspringseducationforce.org/electronics-drive/


RCMS families- Please help keep the clinic closet stocked with items that our students need from
time to time. Thank you for your help! Here is our Amazon wish list link.

The RCMS Foundation supports BOTH the Music and Sports programs at the school. We would
like to thank our community sponsors for believing in the mission the Foundation is supporting
and helping to fund all of these programs for the students. Our Foundation sponsors include Shep
Lawrence of Allstate Insurance Co. and Jennifer Barnes of Barnes Young Realty Team.

Joining the Foundation helps ensure that the school can continue to support these wonderful
programs, and becoming a Corporate Partner is a great way to promote your business and support
the students. Find out more about our Corporate Partnership Program here and look below to see
and support our generous sponsors.

https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/1PK2UNW6J7HT0?ref_=wl_share
https://img1.wsimg.com/blobby/go/3824d43f-9871-45c1-ad9b-924e5936bf83/downloads/Corporate%20Partners%20Program.final.pdf?ver=1693488958631






Parent Teacher Association: Consider joining PTA with a range of donation levels to suit all
families. These donations fund teacher grants, classroom supplies, staff gifts and
recognitions, and student treats and incentives throughout the year. Please join at

t

https://www.ptarcms.org/


RCMS Foundation: Our amazing Foundation provides funding to our music and athletics
programs. If your student participates in these hallmark programs, we need your support.
Community partners are needed, too. Donate at www.rcmsfoundation.org.

Besides Panther Tales, Ridgeview Charter Middle School has several ways you can stay up-to-date
on news and happenings. Follow us on our main Facebook and Instagram pages for a peek into the
daily life of RCMS, plus read success stories about some of our RCMS alumni! The Ridgeview PTA
also has Facebook and Instagram pages for PTA-sponsored happenings, spirit wear updates and
volunteer opportunities.

Panther Tales takes submissions for RCMS news or events that would benefit our student body. To
submit your information, please fill out this form and the Panther Tales team will get back to you
with any questions.

Ridgeview Charter Middle School

Email: Ridgeview@fultonschools.org
Location: 5340 South Trimble Road, Sandy Springs, GA, USA
Phone: (470)254-7710
Twitter: @RCMSPanther

Thomas Garrett
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https://www.twitter.com/@RCMSPanther

